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     Wow, what a few months I have had!  
Many of you know our son, Wesley, 

graduated from Bryan 

College in May and on 

June 4th, he married his 

high school sweetheart, 

Tabitha.  

     Our family traveled to 

Mayport, Florida, where 

they were married on the 

beautiful beach at     

Mayport Naval Station. 

God blessed us with a 

perfect day, filled with 

sunshine, and many of 

our friends and family 

that helped shape     

Wesley into the Godly 

man he is today.  

     During all of the celebrations, we were 

facing major family surgeries. Since then, 

my husband, mother, and grandson,   

Santiago, have all had surgery. All three 

are healing well; my husband has        

returned to work, Santiago has already 

gone back to school, and my mom is 

healing better than expected. We are very 

grateful for the outpouring of prayers, 

love, and concern we received from all 

our family and friends.     

     During all of the events going on in 

my personal life, the Center continued to 

minister to the men and women entering 

our door. From brokenness over past   

relationships, to the shame of a past  

abortion, or finding themselves in an   

unintended pregnancy, each client was 

received with unconditional love,       

nonjudgmental concern, and provided the 

opportunity to know Christ more. We  

have had clients choose life for their 

unborn babies, a client begin the healing 

process from a past abortion, and fifteen 

clients have accepted Christ as their       

personal Savior. God is definitely     

working in the lives 

of those we serve. 

     I cannot write this 

newsletter without 

addressing the horror 

that has been        

unveiled with the  

current Planned 

Parenthood videos. 

For years we have 

known about the 

thousands of       

abortions they      

perform every year. 

With the undercover 

videos coming to 

light, we have all heard Planned 

Parenthood leaders callously talking of 

harvesting body parts of aborted babies. 

The evil and darkness that is 

being done is now being 

brought into the light. Now is 

the time to stand for LIFE and 

to speak out for those that 

cannot speak for themselves.  

     This year the theme for 

our Walk for Life is ñSowing 

Seeds for Life.ò Planned 

Parenthood is known for  

sowing seeds of death,       

deception, lies, sorrow, and 

regret. At the Womenôs Care 

Center, we sow seeds of 

LIFE, truth, unconditional love,                

forgiveness, and hope that is only found 

in Christ. I am very grateful for those that 

have helped to grow this ministry to what 

it is today. I would like to challenge all of 

you. What will you do to make a stand for 

life? Will you join us in this lifesaving 

work? Will you be outspoken about 

Planned Parenthood and the truth about 

abortion? Will you volunteer your time 

and talents at the Center? Will you help 

financially support our ministry?      
     We need you, our clients need you, 

and I need you. Please let me know what 

you can do to help. Not sure how you 

might make a stand for life or help the 

Womenôs Care Center? Call me or stop 

by the Center and letôs 

start the conversation. I 

am thankful to serve Him 

through this lifesaving 

ministry.    
 

    With a Grateful Heart, 

Lenita  

 

Womenôs Care Center Mission Statement 
Empowering women and men to make life-affirming decisions regarding  

pregnancy, to uphold the value of abstinence before marriage and to provide hope and help after abortion, through   

compassionate care, counseling, education, and through the Gospel of our Lord, Jesus Christ

The newlyweds,  
Tabitha and Wesley Sanders. 
Photo credit: Sumerlin Photography 

Dan, Wesley and I at Wesleyôs wedding in June. 
Photo credit: Sumerlin Photography 

    òWhoever sows  
bountifully will also reap 

bountifullyó 
~ 2 Corinthians 9:6  



Client Services  
     As I sit at my desk, the    

videos are surfacing about 

Planned Parenthood and the 

selling of aborted baby parts to 

the highest bidder.   

     I canôt bring myself to 

watch them. 

     Just for a minute, I want to 

believe this is untrue, this could 

not happen here in the United 

States, this is a nightmare and I 

am going to wake up anytime 

now.  But, alas, I am wrong. 

     Iôve always called abortion 

what it isða money making 

business that leaves in its wake 

two victims, one in heaven and 

one left here on earth to wonder 

how they are going to live with 

the ñafter.ò 

     Being involved with the 

Womenôs Care Center since 

1997, I have seen my share of 

women (and men) who are 

struggling with the ñafterò part 

of an abortion. Recently, I   

visited a friend in the hospital 

and during our time together 

she shared, ñIôve never told 

anyone Carol, but I have had an 

abortion. Now as I sit here, I 

canôt keep from thinking: What 

if?ò   

      ñWhat if?ò  

      I donôt know of any other 

words that strike so much fear 

in our hearts. The Womenôs 

Care Center offers post abortion 

support for those who are  

struggling with the ñafterò and 

the ñwhat ifò questions. The 

program has many elements, 

including a  Bible study, prayer 

and unconditional love and  

support. But there is one thing 

that is not a part of the program: 

judgment.  

     If you know someone, or 

even find yourself, dealing with 

the ñafterò or the ñwhat ifò of an 

abortion, I hope you know and 

can share that God offers     

forgiveness and restoration in 

the ñafter.ò     

Contact us at the 

Womenôs Care 

Center and let us 

walk the road of 

healing with you. 

 

 

 

Seeking the Lord in the now 

and after,  

Carol  

Staff 

Lenita Sanders  

Executive Director 

Carol Holloway 

 Dayton Client  

Services and  

Spring City Director 

Dr. Daniel Black 

Medical Director 

Geri Walker, RN 

Nurse Manager 

Rosa Phillips, RN 

Staff Nurse 

Dawn Opperman 

Office Administrator 

Tiffany Soyster 

Education Director 

Vonda Michael 

Educator 

Dayna Falzone 

Educator 

Debbie Chandler  

Sequatchie Director 

Belinda Miner 

Sequatchie Client     

Services Director 

 

Board of  

Directors 
Paul Roberts 

Chairman 

Beverly Gray 

Vice Chairman 

Jalena Howard 

Secretary 

Anita Joy Hostetler  

Treasurer 

Callie Nix 

Lisa Truax 

Heather Jewell 

Bob Simpson 

 

Dr. Chris Horton 

Medical Advisor 

Our Staff   
& Board  

of Directors  

Plans set for 2015 Walk for Life and  
2015 Color Me Pumpkin!  

     It is already here!  In just a few short weeks, 

we will gather together for our annual Walk for 

Life.   

     This yearôs event will bring supporters      

together, Sowing Seeds for Life. 

     The event is planned for September 12, 2015 

at Womenôs Care Centerôs main office, located at 

285 Main Street in Dayton.  Registration starts at 

8:30 a.m. and the walk starts at 9 a.m. 

     The Walk for Life serves as the second largest 

fundraiser of the year for Womenôs Care Center.  

Ultimately, it gives us the final push to make it to 

the next       

banquet. 

     We are   

hoping to     

surpass last 

yearôs numbers. 

We had over 

200 participants 

last year, and 

that event,  

combined with 

the Heroes Run 

for Life event, 

raised over 

$44,000 for the 

Center. 

     In the past two years, the Color Me Life event 

has preceded the walk. Though the event returns 

this year, it has a new name and a new date all its 

own. 

     Color Me Pumpkin is planned for October 31, 

2015. The event will be held at the Dayton  

Walking Track, and will include color stations as 

well as additional ñobstaclesò like a grave yard 

crossing and hay bale hurdles for participants to   

complete. 

     Perhaps the best part of the Color Me     

Pumpkin event is that it is a pumpkin haul,    

requiring runners to complete the course while 

hauling a pumpkin friend. 

     The Color Me Pumpkin event will serve as a 

fundraiser specifically for the Edge program.   

The Edge program provides healthy choices   

education program in schools in Rhea, Bledsoe, 

Sequatchie and North Hamilton Counties. 

     Visit www.RheaofHopeFriends.org/

events.html to register for either event or to print 

a registration form, or call 775.0019 for          

additional information. 

Save the Date! 
 

Our annual            

fundraising banquet is 

planned for March 10, 

2016 at Latimer      

Student Center. 



The EDGE  
      Recently, I have been 

overwhelmed 

by Godôs faith-

fulness and       

provision over 

the past few 

months here at 

the Care Center.  

It has been a 

season of change, but the 

Lord has stayed constant. 

     The Edge department has 

experienced significant 

change, with the addition of 

two new educators. Vonda 

Michael and Dayna Falzone 

joined us in March. From 

regular classroom instruction 

to interaction with students at 

their churches, Vonda and 

Dayna both have extensive 

experience working with  

students. 

     Both recently received 

their Sexual Risk Avoidance 

Specialist certification, and 

are excited to step into the 

classroom for the Edge on a 

full-time basis. 

     Though we added two 

new faces, we did have to 

say goodbye to a long time 

part of the team. Andrea  

Sansone, the former director 

of the program, stepped 

down from her position in 

June. The  decision was diffi-

cult and we miss her, but 

know she is where the Lord 

has called her to be. 

     So that leaves me.  I    

recently stepped into the   

Education Director position, 

and Iôm learning more every 

day.  Iôm excited to see the 

program from this side of 

things. 

     As I said, though we have 

experienced much change, 

there are several things that 

remain constant. Our goal 

remains the same. We strive 

to reach students where they 

are, and offer hope in what 

seems like a hopeless culture.  

We still tell them abstinence 

is the healthiest choice     

regarding sexual activity, and 

it is a choice they will never 

regret. 

     We still share the truth.  

We still tell them that one 

out of four sexually active 

teens will contract a sexually 

transmitted disease each 

year. And nearly one out of 

three teen girls that have sex 

will end up pregnant. We 

still tell them that choices 

made as a teenager can have 

a life-long effects. 

     We still engage the      

students with compassion, 

using our own life-

experiences to connect with 

them. We still laugh with 

them, and tell them they are 

valuable, regardless of the 

choices they have made.  

Choices determine            

consequences, not value. 

     We still celebrate the   

victories with our students, 

and share in the pain of    

defeat. We still offer encour-

agement during difficult 

times, and we still make our-

selves available outside of 

the classroom to answer        

questions and just listen. 

     We still offer our program 

in Rhea, Bledsoe, Sequatchie 

and North Hamilton coun-

ties. We continue to offer a 

mentoring program that 

stresses the importance of 

developing positive assets. 

We still work with our 

CAMP kids in Bledsoe 

County, strengthening rela-

tionships and telling them the 

only thing standing between 

where they are and where 

they want to be is their 

choices. 

     So, ultimately, maybe  

some faces around the office 

have changed. Maybe some 

furniture has been moved 

and offices changed around.  

Maybe we look just a little 

bit different. But, ultimately, 

the Edge remains strong and 

committed to providing the 

students and parents of this 

area solid information about 

healthy choices. We remain 

committed to the truth of 

Christ. And though we may 

struggle and stumble along 

the way, we rest in the com-

fort of knowing that He is in 

tomorrow before we leave 

today. 

 

Faithfully serving our youth, 

 

Tiffany     

The Edge staff now includes Vonda Michael, left, Tiffany Soyster, center, 
and Dayna Falzone, right. 

Planned Parenthood Videos: How Should We Respond?  

     Unless you have been living under a 

rock (or only watch NBC, ABC or CBS 

news stations), you have probably heard 

of, and maybe even seen, one of several 

undercover videos released by the    

Center for Medical Progress. 

     The videos go inside the heart of 

Planned Parenthood, revealing the    

casual conversations PP officials en-

gage in regarding aborted babies. It is 

difficult not to be angry or disgusted, 

and those are appropriate responses.  

However, we must realize that Christ 

died the same death for these doctors 

and professionals that He died for us. 

     So then, how should we respond? 

     First, we would encourage viewers 

to use discretion.  Some of the videos 

take the viewer into the ñprocurement 

lab,ò showing the undercover reporter 

sifting through the remains of aborted 

children. These scenes are difficult to 

watch, regardless of your opinion of 

abortion, and will certainly reopen the 

wounds for those who have experienced 

one personally. 

     We also encourage you to speak out 

in support of life. Now more than ever, 

the abortion fight is forefront on peo-

ples minds. Unsure what to say? Con-

tact us here at the Womenôs Care    

Center and we can help equip you for 

this battle.  Or, we can schedule a time 

to speak to your church or civic group. 

     This is the fight for their lives. Are 

you ready to take a stand?  

It is estimated that  
Planned Parenthood  

performs 898 abortions  
every day . 


